
Mr. Brymner's visit to St. John, N.B., in 
quest of old documents was not so successful.

His mission to (Quebec, to wit, to examine the 
documents of the (Quebec seminary, proved 
satisfactory. Mr. Brvinner closes his report 
for 1872, with an expression of thanks to Rev. 
Messire Tanguay, in charge of the records, and 
also to the Rev. Abbé Laverdière, librarian of 
Laval University, for the facilities afforded the 
archivist in his laborious quest.

1874.-—The report of the Rev. Mr. Verrenu, 
deputed to London and Paris in 1874, throws 
much valuable light on documents relating to 
Canadian history stored in European cities. 
This gentleman dived into the records of the 
British museum, examined the Beignier collec­
tion, Harleian manuscript, the voluminous 
Haldimand collection, manuscripts of George 
III., English state archives, the (juebec corres­
pondence comprised in twelve volumes, contain­
ing a mass of curious and unpublished details, 
some bearing on Montcalm’s last letters, and on 
the chequered career of the notorious ex-Jesuit, 
Pierre Roubaud, in Canada and in England ; 
the valuable collection of fifty-six volumes, 
entitled “Dorchester Papers.” They had been 
presented by Mr. M. Morgan Castelow, secre­
tary to Mr. John Seymour, who bequeathed 
them to the Royal Institution in 1804.

Abbé Verreau then crossed over to France, 
visiting the extensive archives of Lille. At


